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	Minutes of the Meeting of the North Baddesley Parish Council Planning Committee, held on Monday 27th June 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Recreation Ground, Sandy Lane, North Baddesley. 


	

	
	Present:  Cllrs  D Knight (in the Chair),  Mrs P Darnton and C Hill
Absent:  Cllrs E Cosier, J Madden, P Thompson and A Warnes
In Attendance:   J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)
	

	16-17/0096
16-17/0097

	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs J Madden, P Thompson and A Warnes 

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST/DISPENSATIONS
Cllr Knight declared an interest in Planning Application 16/01154/FULLS – Nutburn Hollow – and did not participate in discussions.  There were no other declarations of interest/dispensations.

	

	16-17/0098
	TREES

	
	

	
	16/01452/TPOS
	38 Ennel Copse
North Baddesley
	Willow – pollard to 6m; 5060 – willow – repollard back to previous pruning points; 5076 – oak – fell – dead; 5028 – oak – prune clear of overhead wires, crown clean and crown reduce by 30%
No objection – subject to Arboricultural Officer’s approval

	

	15-16/0099
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	16/01202/FULLS
	Orchard View

16 Broad Lane

North Baddesley


	Erection of a single storey front extension  No comment
	

	
	16/00685/FULLS
	23 Crescent Road

North Baddesley
	Proposed single storey side extension for disabled owner  No comment


	

	
	
	
	
	

	
	MEETING OF 27TH JUNE 2016

	23

	
	16/01336/CLPS
	10 Edwina Close

North Baddesley
	Application for Lawful Development Certificate for proposed loft conversion, including hip to gable alterations, new rear dormer and removal of chimney

No objection but concern over highways


	

	
	16/01455/FULLS
	Barn adjacent to Keeper’s Cottage,

Flexford Road

North Baddesley


	Replacement roof materials

No objection but concern over change of use 
	

	
	16/01154/FULLS
	Nutburn Hollow

Sandy Lane

North Baddesley

Cllr Knight declared an interest and did not participate in discussions.
Cllr Madden had previously emailed her objections and therefore this was deemed to make the meeting quorate and therefore validate the decision.


	Demolition of existing dwelling and erection of 5 no houses with double garage/carports Objection – as attached

	

	16-17/0100

	CORRESPONDENCE
TENNIS
Cllrs Darnton and Hill and the Parish Clerk had met with David Trew for further discussions on the tennis club. It was proposed that David liaise with coaches and the schools to set up some matches during the summer holidays for the schoolchildren.  Keys to the pavilion and the tennis courts were requested and a lock-up box to store equipment in the pavilion.  It was agreed that the Parish Clerk would ask Rosemary Williams to take a key (for winding up the nets) to Cllr Hill the following evening.  Cllr Knight would supply David Trew with a key for the pavilion and to the tennis courts.  The Clerk would also ask Rosemary to liaise with Cllr Hill concerning keeping a record of who used the tennis courts and at what times. 

Proposed:  that Cllr Knight provide 2 keys for David Trew and the Clerk would liaise with Rosemary Williams 
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	16-17/0102
16-17/0103
16-17/0104
16-17/0105
	ALLOTMENTS
It was agreed to refer the issues at the allotments to the Allotments Committee.
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Clerk would liaise with the Allotments Committee

COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY

Notification had been received from TVBC that the implementation date for CIL would now be 1st August and not 1st July as previously stated.  Some members of the Council and the Parish Clerk were booked into a CIL information session on Monday 18th July 2016 at 5.30pm in the Crosfield Hall

LIBRARY
Cllr Hill had received three quotes for replacement heating and had chosen the cheapest which was £220.  All agreed that the Parish Council would meet the cost.  Cllr Hill to supply the Parish Clerk with an invoice.  RESOLVED:  that Cllr Hill would supply the Parish Clerk with an invoice for the replacement heating at the library.
The library had been buddied with Romsey and had lost their main contact who had been there from the beginning.  The librarian had also been replaced by the Romsey librarian but for mornings only.  The new librarian was very informative and had helped to set up a reading group.  Books would be taken from the mobile library which was visiting on Friday and was being discontinued.

OTHER CORRESPONDENCE 
Invitation to HALC’s AGM – October 2016

Victim Care Services - Request for donation - declined
Local Council Review – Summer 2016

TVBC – Data Sharing – Connect to Support Hampshire   
The meeting closed at 8.15pm
	


